

March 26, 2009

Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Re: EB-2008-0280 - Draft Guidelines for the Pre-Approval of Long Term Natural Gas Supply and/or Upstream Transportation Contracts

Dear Ms. Walli:

On February 11, 2009, Union received the Board's report on draft LTC filing guidelines. The guidelines are consistent with the information presented by Union in the October consultation session. Union has no further comments. Union supports the issuance of the guidelines as proposed.

Yours truly,

[original signed by]

Marian Redford Manager, Regulatory Initiatives